Recluse Community Trust Meeting – April 8th, 2008 – Recluse Hall

Present: Lexi Bulkley, Billee Hackett, Sue Wallis, Mike Manor, Jerry Means, Amory Hubbard, Marilyn Mackey, Kathy Spellman

Prior to the regular meeting, the membership met with Dale Buckingham, an architect from Sheridan who is interested in our project. Mr. Buckingham was worked with Design Build, and CDBG supported projects in the past, and discussed some of the options we could pursue. He will have a proposal ready for us to look at by the end of next week which includes a complete Scope of Work, and two different scenarios in terms of his contract—one that would be a Lump Sum contract, the other being an Hourly contract with a “not to exceed” clause. Marilyn will put him in contact with Rosebud Homes so that they can begin working together before he presents us his proposal.

Although Dale Buckingham Architects, LLC is a small firm, they have four people in their office, they do have a backlog, so they will not be able to start work on our project until the 1st of June. Mr. Buckingham anticipated that they would have our documents completed and ready for County review by the 2nd or 3rd week of June. Once the documents have been reviewed and approved by the County, the contractor will be able to finalize their costs.

In addition, Mr. Buckingham was asked to arrange for the geo-technical drilling that will be necessary for the soils tests so that we will know whether or not it is feasible to continue with plans for the basement. He has a particular company that he has had good luck with getting work done in a timely manner. He also stated that he would arrange for these services, and pass the costs straight through without adding anything. 

After the discussion with Mr. Bulkley, a quorum of members being present, President Marilyn Mackey called a regular meeting of the Recluse Community Trust to order, and asked Sue Wallis to serve as Acting Secretary. The Agenda, Minutes, and Treasurer’s Report were unanimously approved. The Treasurer’s Report, (see attached) showed Total Deposits of $142,160.39 in Trust Accounts. 
Sue Wallis presented the Executive Director’s Report. While still awaiting written documentation from Charla Colson of the EPA Office in Denver-- the definition of a private shared water system, as opposed to a public shared water system, is that the system should have no more than 15 taps, or serve more than 25 people. Since the Recluse Hall is not a residence, and the occupation of the building rarely exceeds 25 people, and then only for short periods of time, it is clear that our facility fits the definition for a private shared water system. 

A short discussion followed about the Annual Report/Newsletter Committee activities. A simple newsletter template is ready to go, and will take an afternoon’s work once we have a few more of the pieces in place. When we definitely have a contractor, architect, engineer, and a timeline, it was mutually agreed that would be the time to communicate with our donors and supporters. 

President Mackey asked participants for a review of the recently held Board Training. All in attendance felt like it was worthwhile, good communication being the main point. 

It was moved by Kathy Spellman, and seconded by Amory Hubbard that we adopt the proposed Board Policy on Election of Members. A short discussion followed and the motion carried unanimously.
The final item on the agenda was Project Discussion, which had taken up most of the meeting time. Sue Wallis noted that the time lines of the Architect and the Contractor are going to require an extension from the Wyoming Business Council, and will contact that office to find out what the procedure is for applying for an extension. 

Meeting Adjourned.

Respectfully submitted by,

Sue Wallis

Executive Director

